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December 14, 2005 
 
 

CORRECTED NOTICE OF BENCH REQUESTS 
(Due by Wednesday, December 21, 2005) 

 
RE: WUTC v. PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power & Light Company,  

Docket No. UE-050684; 
 
In the Matter of the Petition of PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power & Light Company for an 
Order Approving Deferral of Costs Related to Declining Hydro Generation,  
Docket No. UE-050412 

 
On December 14, 2005, the Commission issued a Notice of Bench Requests in this 
proceeding. In that notice, Bench Requests Nos. 2 and 3 referred to Exhibit 
No.___PMW-4 and Exhibit No.___PMW-2 respectively.  In each instance, the correct 
exhibit reference should have been Exhibit No.___PMW-3.  The following notice shows 
the correct exhibit references. 
 
TO PACIFICORP d/b/a PACIFIC POWER & LIGHT COMPANY: 
 
CORRECTED BENCH REQUEST NO. 2: 
 
In Exhibit No. ___ (PMW-3), Page 1.2, Return on Rate Base Requested, the rate of return 
used is not 8.754% but 8.754329%.  Please provide this exhibit using an 8.754% rate of 
return.   
 
CORRECTED BENCH REQUEST NO. 3: 
 
Please provide the calculations for the following adjustments: 3.1, 3.2, 3.5, 3.7, 5.1, 5.2, 
and 8.16, Exhibit No. ___ (PMW-3), Pages 3, 5 and 8, showing the effects of revenue 
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sensitive taxes and expenses as shown in the conversion factor.  Please explain and 
provide support for the conversion factor you have used for each of these adjustments.   
 
Please respond to these bench requests no later than Wednesday, December 21, 2005, 
with an original and 18 copies.  If you have any questions concerning this request, 
please contact Administrative Law Judges Theodora Mace at 360-664-1285 and Ann 
Rendahl at 360-664-1144. 
 
To the extent it is applicable to the above request, please provide your response to each 
request on a separate sheet of paper and repeat the bench request at the top of the page 
on which the response begins.  Also, please indicate on the response the date the 
response was prepared, the individual who prepared the response, and the telephone 
number of the preparer.  Please send your responses via U.S. Mail to:  Carole 
Washburn, Executive Secretary, Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission, 
P.O. Box 47250, Olympia, WA  98504, and your responses electronically to the Records 
Center via the Web Portal, or via e-mail at records@wutc.wa.gov.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
ANN E. RENDAHL 
Administrative Law Judge 
 
 
 
THEODORA M. MACE 
Administrative Law Judge 
 
 
cc: All Parties 
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